Education

The Society Committee on Education hosted the 2017 General Chemistry Performance Expectations Workshop on September 29-October 1 at ACS headquarters. This was the second workshop coordinated by ACS on developing performance expectations in the context of higher education general chemistry courses. Over seventy faculty members applied to participate in this year’s workshop; thirty-seven faculty members were accepted and attended the workshop from sixteen institutions, including community colleges, primarily undergraduate institutions, and research-intensive universities. Faculty members were guided through a process of creating a performance expectation that could be implemented in their general chemistry courses during the 2017-2018 academic year. Participants continue to engage with fellow faculty, workshop facilitators, and the ACS through ongoing webinars. SOCED and the Education Division intends to support and share the work of the participants at the 255th ACS National Meeting and Exposition and the 2018 Biennial Conference on Chemical Education, and additionally plans to apply for funding from the National Science Foundation for future workshops.

SOCED began work on the recently funded New Faculty Workshop series to expand the workshop to include minority-serving institutions and two-year colleges. Research intensive institutions will continue to be a focus for one of the workshops and the other two workshops will include a diverse pool of new faculty members. The 2018 workshops are tentatively scheduled for June, August and October/November.

Respectfully Submitted,
Diane Krone, Chair
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